Pupil premium grant expenditure: 
Report to parents: 2014/15

Overview of the school

	Number of pupils and pupil premium grant (PPG) received

	Total number of pupils on roll
	408 (451 including Nursery)

	Total number of pupils eligible for PPG
	67

	Amount of PPG received per pupil
	£1300

	Total amount of PPG received
	£87,100


	Curriculum focus of PPG spending 2014/15

	As part of each school’s budget, the government allocates a Pupil Premium grant specifically to raise attainment and support those pupils who are on free school meals. 

In order to spend the allocation effectively, we have drawn on research  which identified the approaches having the greatest impact on pupil achievement at primary age: 

1. Teachers providing effective feedback to pupils 

Assessment for learning is a key feature of how our children progress. Additional class teacher for Yr 6 and 24 pupils in each class provides better opportunities for pupils.
2. Early intervention 

Better assessment practices across our school has sharpened early intervention and then provision.
3. One-to-one and small group tuition 

Our Teaching assistants are trained to deliver a range of intervention groups to support pupils. Pupils have had more teaching assistant support than in previous years. This is targeted to the individual areas of need of each pupil.
We have a trained counsellor in school for one day each week to support children who need help.
4. Booster classes 

Staff offer booster classes free of charge for children who need it.
5. Use of digital technologies 

The school uses a stock of ipad minis to support communication through speech and language apps.
6. Parental involvement 

Our links with parents are strong and parents of children on FSM who are underachieving have been offered free Breakfast club access and Drumming lessons to support language and interaction.
7. Sports participation 
St Peters has a specialist dance teacher and gymnastics coach to increase participation in sport.


	Measuring the impact of PPG spending

	All our PP children made good progress in Y6 testing  in 2013, testifying to our approach. We monitor this on a half termly basis.



